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Head of Year Message

Welcome to our first Year 7 Newsletter.

I would like to share the warmest welcome to you all. We have 
had a wonderful start to school life at Cardinal Newman 

Catholic School so far this academic year, and lots of exciting 
things have already happened.

80 Year 7 students attended a Bushcraft trip, where they 
explored life back to basics, Year 7 have had their chaplaincy 
sessions, where as a tutor group they have been able to learn 
more about the namesake patron of our school, whilst other 
pupils have already had the opportunity to represent us in a 

variety of different sports.



TERM DATES



Social Time and Sports Teams – Mr Wilson
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Social Time and Sports Teams – Mr Wilson

Girls Netball
Year 7 have been working very hard in 
their netball sessions with all England 
netball coaches in preparation for 
their league nights coming up!

Girls football
Year 7 girls have had a 
huge turn out to football 
club! Some being chosen 
to represent other year 
groups! The girls have 
been working so hard in 
training ready for 
their upcoming fixture 
against Thomas Eastly on 
24th October



Chaplaincy– Alfie McMillan
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Year 7 – Mr Poole

Stars of 
the 

term

Most 
ASPIRE 
points

7APP
Kanish

Uthayasankar

7APT
Finnian

Kavanagh

7CBE
Ava 

Poole

7CTN
Amara 

Gill

7EHS
Micheal
Webber

7HCL
Scarlett 
Funnell

7JPR
Elise

Tetteh

7OLT
Elecia

Kobrzeniecka

7RAB
George 
Taplin

7APP
Lillibeth
Batley

7APT
Finnian 

Kavanagh

7CBE
Ava

Poole

7CTN
Sophie 

Finn

7EHS
Michael
Webber

7HCL
Scarlett
Funnell

7JPR
Arunan

Maheswaralingham

7OLT
Wiktoria 
Tymora

7RAB
Maye

Warner



7APP – Miss Philip

Meeting my tutor group everyday in the morning is one of the best ways 
to start my day. They are a very cheerful and chirpy group who are 

ready to engage in all the activities set. They work well together and 
treat each other as family. The best part for them is to have a go at me 
as I frantically open the door on the days they are at the door before 

me!

Shihon
I've experienced a lot at 

Cardinal Newman. As a year 7 
lots of opportunities have been 

flowing in  like assemblies, 
experiments and loads of hard 
work. In my opinion Cardinal 

Newman has been very fair and 
the rules are simple but 

effective. I love that it is a 
democratic school letting us 
vote for the things we want. 

My tutor group has been 
amazing. I have made a lot of 

new friends and I have learnt a 
lot. Overall, I am very satisfied 

and I hope all the parents/ 
carers are too.

100% Attendance student list

Shihon Ananthan
Ben Cakebread

Alexander Costello
James Cowley

Tom Davis
Munashe Dodo
Piotr Hosiawa
Nevayah Jones

Karol Kania
Maisie-Grace Norman

Daniel Przybylski
Joe Shanley

Tutor student leaders

Student council- Kanish and 
Nevayah

Chaplaincy rep- Munashe
Sports Rep- Carissa and Yanis

Talking Points- Karol



7APT – Mrs Panait

Together with my form, we have had an amazing start of year 7! We are 
developing our teamwork skills, we are compassionate towards each 

other and always helpful.
I have had a very positive experience so far and by the looks of it, it will 
only get better! We are working hard to become the best year 7 form 
and we value the contribution of each member of our team, always 

showing respect and integrity in all we do. 
I am very proud of  you all!

Students' experience

The start of year 7 has been a 
rewarding journey! We have 
enjoyed the form activities, 

lessons and the new 
environment. At times, we find 

it quite a challenge to 
remember where we need to 

be, but we are becoming more 
confident every day! 

We enjoy the clubs and 
enrichment 

opportunities provided, and we 
are excited to share new ideas 

that will benefit the whole 
school. 

Winning the best improved 
attendance award and receiving 
a lot of ASPIRE points make us 
want to become better by the 
day and we know that we can 
count of each other to achieve 

our goal!

Tutor student leaders
Student council – Coragh & 

Cormac,
Chaplaincy rep – 

Amaya Sports reps – 
Maureen & Rourke

Pastoral: Sienna
Charity: Caelan

Talking points: Ellie
Standards: Amelia & Betty

100% Attendance

Naomi Sienna Isla

Betty Cormac Amaya

Trudy Adna Rourke

Harleen Finnian Caelan

Faith Olivia Aiden

Levon Lena Zuzanna

Kyla Ellie-Sue



7CBE – Mrs Byrne

It has been a fantastic start to the year for 7CBE. We have enjoyed 
beginning our tutor programme including Talking Points, PSHE and 

Student Council Sessions. The tutor group are engaging excellently by 
sharing opinions, answering questions and ensuring their pastoral 

books are well presented. We especially enjoyed making 'All About Me' 
flags and celebrating Feast Day. Mrs Byrne

7CBE Student Experiences

"Starting Cardinal Newman has been an 
adventure, I have tried my very best  and 
worked hard. My primary teacher told me if I 
tried my best I wouldn't fail. I  have listened 
to what she said and can't believe where 
I am now!" Ava Poole

"I have enjoyed PE because I really enjoy 
playing sports, being active and just having 
fun. I particularly enjoy maths with Mr 
Owen and Mr Davies since Maths is one of 
my favourite subjects. I also like Art since I 
am able to be creative." Roy Zheng

"I have enjoyed history with Mr Davies I have 
also enjoyed R.E with Mr Price an also P.E 
because I love sports, since starting year 7 I 
have settled in really well." Bradley Guest

7 CBE 100% 
Attendance 

Stars:
Ellie Doherty

Harmony Falayi
Maresha Khan

Nicole Kucharshi
Ava Poole

Roisin Mead
Nathan Mpobi
Felicity Odunsi
Harry Leathwood

Declan Ryan
Victor Rzepka
Maisie Sims

Ruby Sullivan
Paige Walton
Gracie White
Roy Zheng

7CBE Student Leaders:
Charity Reps: Ruby and Paige.

Students Council: Harmony and Ezra
Chaplaincy Reps: Paule and Kevah

Standards Reps: Nicole and Ava

Pastoral Reps: Gracie and Roisin
Talking Points Reps: Bradley and 

Roy
Sports Reps: Tyler and Eden



7CTN – Miss Thompson

We have had a great start to the beginning of Year 7. It has been 
a pleasure getting to know the group and seeing them gradually 

becoming more confident in school and starting to develop 
their friendship groups to include new students. It has been 

lovely to see them starting to get to grips with new subjects and 
beginning their learning journeys at CNCS.

Talking to Amara she told me 

how much she is enjoying 
school. She enjoys arriving early 

and coming up to the tutor 
room for a chat and to help 
doing any small jobs I might 

have. She was also thrilled to 
have been appointed a "Student 

Ambassador". It's been great 
seeing students joining in whole 

school initiatives.

Ellie, Lola  and Tadiwa said how 
much they enjoyed going on the 

Bushcraft Adventure.

Jeffrey and Tadiwa have been 
enjoying playing Chess on a 

Monday lunchtime.
Lots of the students are looking 

forward to the FIFA 24 
Tournament .

100% Attendance

Nicholas Bujor
James Carlin

Ellie-May Clifford-Tranter
Johnathan de Souza

Thandeka Fayisa-Mthwazi
Sophie Finn
Amara Gill

Ryan Humphrey
Yohan Jino

Tadiwa Kufahakutane
Oscar Mielczarek
Harvery Nicolson

Lola Swindle
Jeffrey Thomas

Charity Reps:
Students Council: Ellie and 

Tadiwa
Chaplaincy Reps:

Ryan H
Standards Reps: Jonathan

Pastoral Reps: Amara
Talking Points Reps: James & 

Jacob

Sports Reps: Ryan F



7EHS – Miss Hawkins

7EHS has made a fantastic start to school this term and it is has been an absolute 
pleasure to watch them grow during the first few weeks of school. Their high 

energy in the mornings contributes to some fantastic talking point discussions and 
students have formed strong friendships within our tutor which is incredible to 
see. My highlight so far for this term would being rescued by students on our 

bushcraft trip, which was very funny and a lot of fun!

I look forward to seeing them continue to grow over the coming year!

Student Voice
'I'm a new student here at Cardinal 
Newman as I have come up from 
Holy Family, but already in the 7 
weeks I've been here I've loved it 
and all the opportunities I have 

been given like all the afterschool 
sports and the residential trip, but 

my favourite part so far was playing 
for the school football team. I have 
made a lot of new friends and we all 
played really well. I cannot wait for 
more opportunities throughout my 

time here at Cardinal Newman' -
Senan

'The fun thing this term is when I 
joined the school football team and I 

was really happy about it and so 
were all my friends in school. I 

played my first match; I didn't score 
but that is fine. We did not win sadly 
losing 3-2 to Finham park. The two 
scorers of our team were Harvey 

and Ryan. We were in the leas but 
Finham, park came back and scored 

a goal' -King

100% Attendance

King Ayodele-Odubtian
Maxwell Banjo
Callum Kenny

Kylo Kuppusami
Tobias Bozydar Kysik

Paul Masih
Natalie Mhembere
Alexander Newman

James Osei
Winniegold Osei

Rylan Whittle

Student Council
Natalie Mhembere

Micheal Webber

Tutor email- 
Elizabeth.hawkins@cncs.school

Tutor 
Recommended 
Read



7HCL – Mr Chahal

My experience a year 7 tutor at Cardinal Newman has been incredibly rewarding. 
Working with my tutor group has been a joy, as their enthusiasm for learning is 
truly contagious. I’ve had the privilege of watching them grow academically and 
personally this term, and its been wonderful to witness their progress. Building 

strong relationship with my students and helping them navigate the challenge of 

their first year of secondary school has been a fulling journey. It’s a pleasure to 

guide them to their educational path and contribute to their academic success and 
personal development.

I’m really enjoying Cardinal 
Newman because of the 

food, supplies and staff. My 
favourite member of the 
staff would probably be 

Helena because she came in 
and helped me when I broke 

my shoes. I have enjoyed 
playing football with my 
friends. Now hat I’m in 

secondary school it felt so 
easy to make new friends. 

My favourite subject is 
drama and music. They just 
make me fell relaxed. There 
are more things that I enjoy 
but it would take forever to 

list.
Yann

Yann Agbodja
Ronelle Ani
Chriss Carcu
Aryan Chot-
Krzeminski

Ksawery Falkowski
Scarlett Funnell

Martin Gecaj
Steve Igiri-Isaac

Eva Lloyd
Duke Mbah

Keturah 
Ngemegwai

Wiktor Novak
Abdul Rehman
Sara Suchodol

Witold Urbanski
Nataniel 

Wisniewski
Tachie Yeboah
Hanna Zelazko

Student Council
Scarlett Funnel

Cillian Walsh

Chaplaincy Rep
Yann Agbodja

Sports Reps
Cillian Walsh

Smithi Rahulan

100% Attendance Superstars



7JPR – Mr Panesar

I have really enjoyed getting to know my tutor group this 
term. They have been brilliant, especially this term 

starting a new school. I look forward to seeing 
them mature over the years and become responsible 

young adults.

8 weeks at Cardinal 
Newman is wonderful. 

People are really caring and 
helpful towards others. 

Teachers are really amazing 
and I am happy to have a 

place at this school. 
Teachers are the best at this 
school. We get to do many 

experiments and many 
things to help us learn. Also 
5 weeks into the school we 

had our lovely bushcraft 
trip. This was a very nice 

time and got to know others 
aswell. Tutor time helps 

everyone out and starts off 
our day positively. Overall, I 

think it’s wonderful and 
happy to have a place here.

100% Attendance Superstars

Lucia Andrade
Lisa Bisong

Sahara Bowen
Gracie Doherty

Leo Faulkner
Jennorshan Kirupaiseelan
Arunan Maheswaralingam

Chiedza Mazarura
Charlie McCafferty
Evanas Milkeraitis

Riley Mulligan
Roshmina Nadesalingam

Gabriela Rachanska
Shabarish Sivabalan

Noah Spicer
Lily Thompson
Kyla Zhakata

Student Council
Leo Faulkner

Jennorshan Kirupaiseelan

Chaplaincy
Shabarish Sivabalan



7OLT – Miss Laight

It has been a pleasure to have 7OLT as a form group, It has made my start to Cardinal Newman a 
pleasant experience and I look forward to taking them throughout year 7 and the rest of 

their                    journey in Cardinal Newman. During our tutor sessions we have 
started the                year 7 programme which involves lots of activities which the 

students are                     constantly engaged in. Pupils have set routines to help them 
start the day                     effectively and activate their thinking ready for their lessons. 
My highlight so far               has been the feast day and getting to know pupils on a more 

personal level. Miss Laight

Student writeup
My time at Cardinal Newman has been 

amazing! After a few weeks, I have settled 
in and found my way around the school as 
if I had been here for years. My tutor, Miss 

Laight has been very supportive in 
transition which has helped a lot! I have 
made so many new friends! So far I am 

loving Cardinal Newman and I am excited 
for many years to come! Grace D

At the start of the year I was very nervous 

but I have made so many new friends! My 
tutor has been amazing at helping us with 
our timetables. In tutor time we do a lot of 

activities about different subjects. The 
school is big but I have quickly found my 

way around. I have lots of friends here, and 
it is great to socialise with them in our free 

time. Isla & Leah

100% Attendance
Lloyd Afrakoma

Fariha Ahmed

Leah Atkins

Leila Clarke

Oliver Cyboran

Sean Dawson

Grace Delaney

Isla Druse

Own-Lee Farmer

Charlie Hodgeson

Joshua Maregedze

Elen Moghos

Conor Murphy

Prince Nguemkam

Wiktor Pogodzinski

Kieran-Tod Scott

Isabella SMith

Nia Springer

Tutor student leaders
Charity Reps

Standards Monitors

Sports Captains
Grace & Lloyd

Student Council Reps
Wiktoria & Conor

Talking Points Reps

Pastoral Book Monitor Reps



7RAB – Mrs Abbott

7RAB has had a brilliant start to the new academic year and have now settled into 
life at Cardinal Newman. We have been working hard and enjoying our pastoral 

programme, with many students leading on programmes in tutor time. The whole 
class have been fantastic at listening, learning and respecting each other’s 

opinions and ideas. It was wonderful to spend the afternoon together for our feast 
day celebrations and the students really enjoyed learning all about the life of Saint 

John Henry Newman. Mrs Abbott

7RAB Tutor Experiences
At the start of the year my feeling were 

mixed. I was nervous, excited but ready to 
take on new challenges. My experiences in 
year 7 so far has been a good. I have really 

enjoyed being in Science lessons and 
learning to use the Bunsen burner. I hope to 
continue to challenge myself and thrive in 

my learning. Kayleigh

Already in Year 7 we have had so many 
amazing opportunities. We have been able 

to take part in student council, football, 
cross country, bush craft trip and much 

more. We have had a great start to year 7 
and our lessons have been very enjoyable, 

particularly PE. Cardinal Newman has given 
us so many chances to make new friends 

and mix with many new people.
Hannie and Eva

At the start of the year, I felt nervous about 
going into secondary school. However, with 

help (from my sisters), I feel much better 
now. I take part in the speed chess inter 
tutor competition every week and I am a 

student council representative for my tutor 
group. George

100% Attendance Stars
Mohamed Ali

Roman Bostock
Annie Carlin

Lucas Cassidy
Melissa Dyche

Grayson Edwards
Kayleigh Farrell
Ruby Fortune
Noah Gaston

Zak Greko
Konnie Grimley-Carey

Brajan Kowal
Archie McPheators

Hannie O'Meara
Keziah Owusu

Matilda Pittaway
George Taplin

Ella Waterhouse

Tutor Student Leaders
Charity Reps

Noah Gaston & Anne Robert
Chaplaincy Reps

Eva Moynihan & Ruby Fortune
Standards Monitors

Ashton Hill & Kai Groves
Sports Captains

Matilda Pittaway & Kade Jones
Student Council Reps

Hannie O’Meara-Duffy & George Taplin
Talking Points Reps

Kaleigh Farrell & William Berry
Pastoral Book Monitor Reps

Elsie Scott & Konnie Grimley-Carey



WELFARE & SUPPORT

Are you in need of support?
https://www.coventry.gov.uk/benefits-1/free-school-meals
If you think that your child might be entitled to receive a free school meal, but you are not currently in 
receipt of one, please contact us on welfare@cncs.school and we will see what we can do to support you 
during this challenging period.

Equally, if you are struggling financially and need help with resources, please contact us on 
the same email, welfare@cncs.school.

Unwanted School Uniform – Donations Needed
We are always grateful for any donations of old school uniform. There are three big recycle bins by the 
main reception where you can drop off any unwanted school uniform which can then be recycled. These 
three bins all have brightly coloured lids.

Mrs Tabram manages our school uniform and will arrange for any uniform donations to be cleaned and 
reused. She will then distribute these items as and when required amongst the school community.

Coventry Childrens Boot Fund
Parents or guardians of children attending school in Coventry, who find themselves in 
need of help, may apply to school for an application form for assistance from the 
Children's Boot Fund. If successful you will get a voucher for shoes at a premium shoe 
store.
Completed applications forms need to be received in School Reception 
before        Friday 10th November 2023. We will endorse and process your application 
to the Children’s Boot Fund on your behalf. Unfortunately, we do not have any influence 
upon who is awarded a voucher.

Free Sanitary Products
Please be aware that free sanitary products for female students are available in school.
They can be obtained by speaking to a member of the female staff with the  PE Department,
First Aid, TLC, Student Reception or Student Support.

Links to Council Benefits  General Phone enquiries  08085 834333
https://www.gov.uk/browse/benefits
https://www.coventry.gov.uk/benefits
https://www.coventry.gov.uk/info/54/benefits/314/coventry_benefits_advice

Citizens Advice Line 0800 144 8848
https://www.coventrycitizensadvice.org.uk/

https://www.coventry.gov.uk/benefits-1/free-school-meals
mailto:welfare@cncs.school
mailto:welfare@cncs.school
https://www.gov.uk/browse/benefits
https://www.coventry.gov.uk/benefits
https://www.coventry.gov.uk/info/54/benefits/314/coventry_benefits_advice


L

LIBRARY

www.cncs.school

Have you read anything recently that you 
thought was really good? If so, share it with 
us by letting us know and email your review 

to CNCS.library@cncs.school.
We would love to hear about what you are 
reading and what you thought was so great 

about it.

Reading is Dreaming with Eyes open!

OPENING HOURS
Breakfast Club – 8-8.30am
Break & Lunchtimes
Mon-Thurs – Close 4pm
Friday – Closed at 3.10pm

Black/Green pen - 20p
Pencil - 20p

Sharpener - 10p
Ruler - 60p

Highlighter - 50p
Protractor - 60p

        Personal Organiser - £2.00

SORA

Welcome back to our students and especially our new Year 7 
students, it is wonderful to see so many visiting the library!
There are many new titles now on display in the library and 
many more to come throughout the year. There will also be 

events, visitors and competitions, the Year 7 Bookmark 
competition and Star Reader competition to name a few.

mailto:CNCS.library@cncs.school
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